Draft Academic Affairs Meeting
March 25, 2015
Agenda

Match 25, 2015, 3:10 pm, FFA Room, Union


Approval of the Minutes of February Meeting


Online Education at UMaine

I. Mission of the Division of Life Long Learning and Proposed Changes to the Online Curriculum

i. New Winter Term: Opportunities for Faculty; May Term Impact


ii. Projected Offerings within and outside of the UMaine Curriculum


iii. Relationship to System goals and Campus Implications


II. Faculty Development Center, Andrei Strukov

i. Current Activities and Successes for Online Course Productions


ii. Future Developments in an Environment of more Online Offerings


III. Report from meeting of theSub-Committee on Sexual Discrimination, Chair, Prof. Robert Milardo
Monique LaRocque met with the Academic Affairs Committee to discuss the new winter term. Ms. LaRocque stated that winter term was an initiative from the Blue Sky area on retention. The new session will open opportunities for students to stay on track to graduate in 4-years. She referred to 30 a Year initiative to instill the concept of doing 30 credits a semester and finish in 4 years. Winter term will help move that forward.

There will be a pilot program of courses in the fall. Courses were based on high demand and this program will see if there is interest from students. Courses will be Gen Ed, maybe 10-15 of them. Faculty that teach will be paid the standard overload.

Mike stated that it didn’t seem like Gen Ed was the reason students don’t graduate on time. Monique said it was an assumption, that’s why this is a pilot program.

Q. Is there any discussion on cost?

A. Several, flat tuition, block or banded, etc. 

Freshman sometimes take 12 credits so they’re automatically behind.

A comment was made that flat tuition would remove the competition from other institutions.

Q. Will there be additional technical support?

A. She said she’s looking at that over the summer. 
Q. Will the operation be open during the weekend and nights?

A. Working on a 24 hour help desk.

Asked if the term would be three or four weeks? That hasn’t been determined. Could be 3 weeks, starting after Christmas or 4 weeks starting right after finals. It was stated that the faculty may have thoughts on what the parameters should be.

Q. Is there an assessment built in, will you be able to compare quality of work?

A. There is no separate assessment, it goes through the regular assessment process.

There will be a $25 per credit charge to students for the online courses.  This is a new fee. A majority of online programs charge, some a very steep fee.

Q. Where will the money go that is charged to students?

A. The fee goes to UMaine Online and will be used for resources, help desk, proctors, tutors, etc.

Q. In the past the System has tried to take the lead with online education, will they take over?

A. It doesn’t seem possible for Augusta to take over the UMaine Online. There are 30 online graduate programs, can’t see that being taken over when the faculty are in Orono.

Patti commented that she’ll be teaching an online course in the fall and trying to learn how to put up a simple video is impossible.

A. There will be a well supported institute for MBA including an assigned learning designer.

Marie stated that it’s difficult to teach online if students need to be caught up. If 1/3 of a class is not matriculated the instructor needs to adjust the entire course or fail students. Will this dilute the quality of courses currently offered?
Monique said the policy for online is no different that for on campus.

Q. Will there be a percentage of adjunct faculty used over full time faculty?

A. This isn’t a separate entity, online courses are determined by departments.

Andrie Strukov discussed Faculty Development. He had handouts that stated Faculty Development has 1 Professional, 1 Classified, and 4 part-time student employees. They handle walk=in and 1 on 1 appointments, 3000+ emails a year and over 2500 phone calls for support. The office also handles the processing of exam bubble sheets and course evaluations.
Sub Committee on Sexual Discrimination
The committee wants to continue the momentum from Faculty Senate.  An Ad Hoc committee has been discussed which would then become a committee after a demonstrated time.

Not sure if a task force will be set up at this point. Currently, waiting for a response on motions passed. It is felt that the door is open for discussions with Dr. Dana and the administration.

Adjourned 4:50
